
工業專員（創新及科技）葛明博士率領中國一汽國際代表團到訪
IVE青衣院校，並與VTC副主席葉中賢博士會面，就新能源運輸
的職業專才教育發展進行交流。
Dr GE Ming, the Commissioner for Innovation and Technology, 
leads a delegation from China FAW International to visit IVE 
Tsing Yi campus, where he meets with Dr Daniel YIP, VTC 
Deputy Chairman, to exchange views on VPET development 
for the new energy transportation regime.

發展新能源運輸是環球趨勢，政府近年積極推動綠色
運輸，新能源交通工具及相關技術的人才需求亦迅速
攀升。今年初，工業專員（創新及科技）葛明博士率領
中國一汽國際（FAWI，母公司為中國一汽集團有限公司）
代表團到訪香港專業教育學院（IVE）青衣院校，與VTC
副主席葉中賢博士及其他VTC代表會晤，探討新能源運
輸的職業專才教育發展。

會議中，葉博士跟代表團分享VTC為支援新能源交通行業
發展而推出的人才培訓項目，介紹了VTC如何通過校企
合作、多元化的學習經歷，以及融合課堂與職場體驗的
學習模式，包括學徒訓練計劃和相關在職培訓課程，助
學生掌握行業所需的知識和技能。VTC代表亦向代表團
介紹為非本地生而設的職專畢業生留港計劃（VPAS），
鼓勵非本地生來港就讀政府指定技術行業的合資格
VTC高級文憑課程後留港發展，為粵港澳大灣區以至國
家的發展作出貢獻。代表團隨後亦參觀校園的多個培訓
設施，包括電動車培訓中心和賽馬會重型車輛排放測試
及研究中心等。
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工業專員（創新及科技）率領代表團到訪VTC
了解新能源運輸職專發展
Commissioner for Industry (Innovation and Technology)
leads a delegation to visit VTC to learn the VPET
development for new energy transportation

Development of new energy transport is a global trend. 
While the Government has been actively promoting green 
transportation in recent years, the demand for new energy 
vehicles as well as specialists in related technologies is 
on the rise.  Earlier this year, Dr GE Ming, Commissioner 
for Innovation and Technology, led a delegation from China 
FAW International (FAWI), a subsidiary of China FAW Group 
Co., Ltd., to visit the Hong Kong Institute of Vocational 
Education (IVE) Tsing Yi campus. During the visit, the 
delegation met with Dr Daniel YIP, VTC Deputy Chairman, 
and other VTC representatives to discuss the 
development of Vocational and Professional Education 
and Training (VPET) for new energy transportation.

During the meeting, Dr YIP shared with the delegation 
VTC’s new energy transportation related training 
programmes and initiatives. He introduced how VTC equips 
students with necessary knowledge and skills through 
industry-academia collaboration, diverse learning 
experiences, and on-the-job training, including 
Apprenticeship Scheme and various in-service training 
programmes. VTC representatives also briefed the 
delegation about the Vocational Professionals Admission 
Scheme (VPAS), which enables non-local students studying 
eligible VTC Higher Diploma programmes to stay and work 
in Hong Kong upon graduation, and contribute to the 
development of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater 
Bay Area and the country. The meeting was followed by a 
guided tour for the delegation to various training facilities 
of the campus, including the Electric Vehicles Training 
Centre, the Jockey Club Heavy Vehicle Emissions 
Testing and Research Centre.


